## The Sooner Tuner

May, 2003

Oklahoma Chapter of the Piano Technician's Guild

President—Bob Scheer (405-341-8668) Vice President—Ben Davis (405-277-3022) Secretary—Keith McGavern (405-275-8600) Treasurer—Gary Bruce (405-348-3213) Newsletter Editor—Don Bonds (405-596-3799)

#### FROM THE EDITOR:

I apologize for this being so late. This time of year is always busy around my house. With graduation and my wife's end of school year activities the time gets away. I will have no excuses next month. Thanks for you patience.

The Sooner Tuner Chapter Meeting for May 2003
David & Barbara's
10717 N Eastlake Circle
Oklahoma City
Thursday, May 15: 8:30 AM

# The Technical for MAY Bridle Straps

David Bonham

Have you ever found broken bridle straps on an old upright piano?

If so, come learn David Bonham's method of replacement at the May 2003, PTG meeting.

Is that piano ready for you to sell?

If not, what must be done and what should be done prior to putting it on the market? Along with his technical regarding bridle straps David will share his ideas regarding this oft asked question.

Let's give David our support and attend the May PTG meeting.

### From the PTG Home Page:

If a piano is facing a fireplace or heater and its surface feels warm, it's too close.

### From my mom:

If a piano is facing a fireplace or heater and is starting to smoke, it is WAY TOO CLOSE!

"All expression of opinion and all statements of supposed fact are published on the authority of the author as listed, and are not to be regarded as expressing the view of this chapter or the Piano Technicians Guild, Inc., unless such statements or opinions have been adopted by the chapter or the Piano Technicians Guild, Inc."